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March Minutes: Lee L-128 3/14/14

Humanities and Fine Arts Department Meeting

Dr. Catherine Wilkins

Nov

I. Call to order: 
a. Approval of Minutes from February:  Must add Russell to the list of those present in February.  Unanimous approval.

II. Information Items

a. Hiring news:  In the process of on-campus interviews:  one more for Visual Arts, two more for Music and two for Humanities

b. Upcoming dates/events:  Student Art exhibition opens in the Gallery 4/10.  Ron just forwarded new music dates which Catherine will share this week.
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c. Adjunct/DE Mentor Update:  Catherine conducted her DE observation over Spring Break.  Interesting.  Finished evaluating adjunct portfolios.  Ron has contacted other DE professors in Music so that is in motion.  Haroldo is trying to locate a HUM teacher to evaluate.

d. Gen Ed Review Committee Appointment:  Has been defunct for about a year and is currently being reconstituted.  You have to be appointed to this committee.  There weren’t any representatives from our Dept. so Russell has been selected to represent us.  They will meet in April.  Laura Weir is the Chair and they will be working through the summer.  We will see what changes in Gen. Ed. come down the pike from the State.

e. Update on HUM 2020 Assessment: Skipping this specific topic in favor of an update on Assessment plans.  Marty Ambrose, Chair of LAC, met with Catherine.  What the committee proposed to Dr. Wright was that they are focusing on Course Assessment.  But Laura Weir updated Catherine and said that they are doing away with Course-level assessment.  Dr. DeLuca is now in charge of Gen. Ed. Assessment.  According to Dr. Weir, LAC will be disbanded.  So the Program Coordinator position is up in the air as well.  Catherine is waiting to hear what Dr. Wright has to say before we move forward with any of our plans.  

f. Update from Learning Assessment Committee

III. Discussion Items:

a. Representation in admissions:  Adele Lozano is our designated representative.  Especially interested in promoting our Fine Arts programs.  She is recruiting from magnet schools out of the state.  What she would like from us to help her out:  she would like for us to open our classroom doors to her so that she can see what is happening in the classrooms.  A brochure is going to be published July 1st when the name change goes through.  It would be helpful if all Fine Arts faculty email Adele times when touring groups could see our facilities.  She aspires to conduct one tour a week in our building.  She also wants a schedule of date/times of student exhibits, performances etc.  

b. AITF plan:  Catherine reviewed our endowments with Arlene Knox.  In the course of the analysis, she found a line in the budget for Edison Pops.  There is $28,000 in that particular fund.  Arlene believes this money is going to be put back under the jurisdiction of Dean Alford.  Catherine suggested that we put it towards Five Days of Opening Nights and hiring outside marketing.  The first task would be to redesign our website and make it aesthetically more in line with the Gallery.  Tom is thinking about using a big chunk of the money to put on a Concert that could generate up to $100,000.   Catherine will work on a meeting with Arlene to begin working out our plan for the money.

c. Department wish list confirmation:  Catherine presented our original list to Dr. Alford who appreciated our thoughtful efforts and was receptive.  He may have a little money to put towards the less expensive items.  Of course,  most of our items were more expensive than that.  Catherine is reaching out to us to see if we would like to refine our priorities.

d. HUM 2020 Custom Text situation: tabled.

IV. Open Forum

a. Wendy is going to Cypress Lake HS, FMHS and North FM to recruit for the Honors Program and would like for Fine Arts faculty to join her in recruitment.

b. Sarah has an idea for a Great Books List.  Perhaps the Library would put up a display.  
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